
 

 

 

SESSION 4 
Descriptive Poetry 
In this session, students compose descriptive verse. Using the thesaurus, students 

find synonyms to help them write vibrant lines of poetry. Students begin by 

editing the poem "Computers". Once complete, students write their own free 

verse that describes an object. Students then apply their word processing skills 

to format the appearance of the text as well as create an illustration that 

complements the poem.  

Assignment 11: Edit Descriptive Poetry 

Assignment 12: Compose Descriptive Poetry 

Session 4 Review: About Microsoft Word 

Session 4 Skill Review: The Thesaurus 

Session 4 Extension Activity: Haiku 

 

  
Integrate TechnoPoet into 
Language Arts. Compose 
poems using a variety of 
styles. 
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http://www.technokids.com/Store/Elementary-School/TechnoPoet/poetry-lessons.aspx


TECHNOPOET SESSION 4 

TECHNOKIDS INC. 4-1 

Session 4: Descriptive Poetry 

Getting Started 

Overview 

In this session, students compose descriptive verse. Using the thesaurus, students find synonyms to 

help them write vibrant lines of poetry. Students begin by editing the poem Computers. Once 

complete, students write their own free verse that describes an object. Students then apply their 

word processing skills to format the appearance of the text as well as create an illustration that 

complements the poem. 

Materials 

 Microsoft Word

 TechnoPoet Quick Access toolbar flashcards (Optional)

 Saved Pocketful of Poems document

 Session 4 Review: About Microsoft Word

 Session 4 Skill Review: The Thesaurus

o Poet blank template

o Synonyms sample file

Teacher Preparation 

 (Optional) Gather the flashcards listed in the materials list for this session.

 (Optional) Review the TechnoPoet Marking Sheet in Session 7.

Teaching Strategy 

In this session, students write a descriptive poem using a thesaurus to find the "right" words. 

Explain scenario to students. 

In this session, you write descriptive poetry. Descriptive poetry is a type 

of poetry that lets you "see" what something looks like using only words. 

You will use a thesaurus to help you with this task. This tool suggests other 

words that mean the same as the one you are using. For example, there 

are many words for "big" such as large, huge, gigantic, and massive. By 

using the thesaurus, you will be able to write a wonderful descriptive 

poem. 

Each session begins with 
tips for getting started. 
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Assignment 11 Edit Descriptive Poetry 

In this assignment, students learn about descriptive poetry by editing a poem about the 

computer. They learn how to use the electronic thesaurus to replace the words fast, fun, useful, 

happy, and computer with different words that have the same meaning. 

Read the descriptive poem about computers. 

Computers 

Keyboard, mouse, monitor, and tower 

Fast, fun, and useful 

I like computers because they help me do my work 

I feel happy when the computer helps me spell words 

Tools 

Discuss the features of the poem: 

 The first line contains the name of the object (computers)

 The second line has words that are parts of the object (keyboard, mouse, monitor, tower)

 The third line has words that describe the object (fast, fun, useful)

 The fourth line tells why the poet likes the object (helps to do work)

 The fifth line tells how the object makes the poet feel and why (happy because of spell

check)

 The final line has the name of the object repeated or a synonym.

Assignment 12 Compose Descriptive Poetry 

In this assignment, write a descriptive poem by replacing the text in the fields with their own 

words.  

[Name of Object] 

[Three words that are parts of the object] 

[Three words that describe the object] 

I like [name of object] because [tell why you like the object] 

I feel [explain how the object makes you feel and why] 

[Another Name for Object] 

Tips for writing a descriptive poem: 

 Pick a topic. When students write their own poem, the topic may be completely open.

Alternately, it can be integrated into theme studies in other curriculum areas such as

Science or Social Studies.

 Resize the images. In some cases, the newly inserted pictures may move onto the next

page in the poetry booklet because it is too big. It can still be used, it just simply needs to

be resized, and text wrapping applied to fit onto page 6. 

 Balance the images. Encourage students to use a variety of options when placing and

formatting pictures. For example, a balance of pictures on the left and right sides is

preferred to all pictures on one side.

 Use the thesaurus. Encourage students to use the thesaurus to extend their vocabulary

choices.

Discover what each 
assignment covers at a 
glance. 

Helpful teacher tips are 
included. 
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If using the TechnoPoet Marking Sheet in Session 7 you may wish to review the marking scheme 

(note: spelling is checked in Session 6 using the Spelling command): 

Poem  follow pattern: name, parts, description, reason, emotion, name 

/12 

  original  appropriate descriptive words 

  correct spelling  picture is suitable 

  text wrap is effective  text looks good and is easy to read 

Lesson Plan 

Assignment 11 - Edit Descriptive Poetry 

 Open saved Pocketful of Poems. Move to Page 6.

 Read the poem about computers.

 Use the thesaurus to find synonyms for selected words.

 Make the poem look great by formatting text and adding pictures.

 Save the document changes.

 Exit Microsoft Word.

Assignment 12 - Compose Descriptive Poetry 

 Open saved Pocketful of Poems. Move to Page 6.

 Write a descriptive poem

 Use the thesaurus to find synonyms for selected words.

 Make the poem look great by formatting text and adding pictures.

 Save the document changes.

 Exit Microsoft Word.

Lesson planning made 
easy with an outline for 
each assignment. 
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Learning Objectives 

Below is a list of the learning objectives for this session. Students should be able to complete 

each task independently. 

Content Knowledge: 

 generate a list of synonyms 

Technical Skills: 

Operating Environment 

 open a document 

 save a document 

 exit a program 

 change the zoom level of a document 

Word Processing 

 add text to a document 

 select text with the mouse 

 use the thesaurus to replace selected text with a synonym 

 format the font, size, style, and color 

 apply text effects 

 enter a keyword to search online for pictures 

 select and insert a picture into a document 

 move and resize a picture 

 change text wrap 

 apply a picture effect 

 adjust object order 

Applied Technology 

 compose a descriptive poem that describes an object 

 insert and format pictures to illustrate the poem 

Learning objectives list 
assignment outcomes. 
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Assignment 11: Edit Descriptive Poetry 

Computers, 

Keyboard, mouse, monitor, and tower. 

Fast, fun and useful. 

I like computers because they help me do my work. 

I feel happy when the computer helps me spell words. 

Computer. 

Open a Pocketful of Poems 

 Go to the place where you save your work.  

 Double click the Pocketful of Poems document. 

View Page 6 

 Use your skills to move to Page 6. 

Use the Thesaurus to Edit the Poem 

 Double click on the word Fast. 

 Click Thesaurus on the Quick Access toolbar. 

 Look at the list of words in the Thesaurus pane. 

Descriptive poetry uses words to paint a picture 

of what something looks like.  

Edit a descriptive poem about a computer 

using the thesaurus to find interesting words. 

A thesaurus is a tool that lists words with the same meaning. Using a 

thesaurus can make your writing more interesting. 

For example, instead of writing the word big, you could use the word 

massive or enormous.  

Use the thesaurus to change the words in bold. 

Hints and tips explain 
tasks in more detail.  
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 When you find a word to replace Fast, move the mouse pointer OVER the word and click 

on the arrow on the right edge. DO NOT CLICK THE WORD! 

 Choose Insert from the list. 

 Repeat until all the bolded words are replaced with a synonym. 

Make the Poem Look Good 

 Follow the steps to illustrate the poem. 

  change the way words look 

  insert a picture of a computer 

  change the text wrap 

  move and resize the clip art 

  add a picture style 

Save the Changes and then Exit Microsoft Word 

 Click Save on the Quick Access toolbar.  

 Click Exit Word on the Quick Access toolbar. 

TIP: Pick a word that fits with the 

sentence. For example, speedy 

makes sense but immediate 

does not. 

TIP: If you click on the word, a list 

of synonyms will show up. If this 

happens, click the Back arrow. 

Back arrow 

Step-by-step 
instructions make it 
easy to use Microsoft 
Word. 
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Assignment 12: Compose Descriptive Poetry 

 

Name of Object 

3 words that are part of the object 

3 words that describe the object 

I like name of object because tell why you like the object 

I feel explain how the object makes you feel and why 

Another Name for Object 

Open a Pocketful of Poems 

 Go to the place where you save your work. 

 Double click the Pocketful of Poems document. 

View Page 6 

 Use your skills to move page 6. 

Write a Poem and Use the Thesaurus to Find Interesting Words 

 Write a poem about something you like by replacing the words in red. 

 To use the thesaurus: 

o Double click on a word.

o Click Thesaurus on the Quick Access toolbar.

o Look at the list of words in the Thesaurus pane.

o When you find a word you like, move the mouse pointer OVER the word and click

on the arrow on the right edge. DO NOT CLICK THE WORD!

o Choose Insert from the list.

Compose your own descriptive poetry. Use 

the thesaurus to find interesting words. 

Learned skills allow 
students to express 
their own creativity. 
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Make the Poem Look Great 

  change the way words look 

  insert pictures of the object 

  change the text wrap 

  move and resize the pictures 

  add a picture style 

Save Changes and then Exit Microsoft Word 

 Click Save on the Quick Access toolbar.  

 Click Exit Word on the Quick Access toolbar. 

You know how to format the words, insert pictures, change text 

wrap, and add a picture style. 

 

Use your skills to make the poem look great! 

TIP: You can rotate a picture. 

Rest the mouse pointer over 

the rotate handle. Click and 

spin the mouse to turn the 

picture. If the WordArt command is not 

available, double click to select 

just one word at a time. 

Checklists guide learning. 
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Session 4 Review: About Microsoft Word 

1. Which tool would you use to save your work?

2. Which tool lets you change text wrapping? 

 

 

3. Which tool lets you find synonyms for words? 

4. Which tool lets you add a border to your page? 

5. Which tool lets you exit Microsoft Word? 

Circle the answers to the questions 

below to see how well you know 

Microsoft Word. 

Customizable reviews 
included to assess 
learning. 
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Session 4 Skill Review: The Thesaurus 

1. Open the Poet blank template.

The template opens in Read Mode. 

Click View and select Edit Document. 

2. Type the words and then use the Thesaurus to find a synonym for each.

a) nice pleasant, good, kind, polite, fine 

b) red crimson, scarlet, ruby, burgundy, cherry 

c) fast quick, speedy, rapid, swift, express 

d) clever bright, intelligent, smart, knowledgeable, sharp 

e) run sprint, jog, lope, scuttle, scamper, dart, dash 

f) flower blossom, bloom 

g) happy content, pleased, glad, joyful, cheerful 

h) draw sketch, illustrate, copy, depict, portray 

Type the words below into a blank 

document. Use the thesaurus to 

find a synonym. 

The Thesaurus command has been placed on 

the Quick Access Toolbar.  

Can you find the tab on the ribbon that has 

the Thesaurus command?  

Click around and see if you can find it. 

Skill reviews allow 
students to practice 
their skills. 
Sam
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Session 4 Extension Activity: Haiku 

A bright butterfly 

with pretty wings, dances past 

flying on the breeze. 

Haiku Rules 

Remember 5-7-5: 

The first line must be five (5) syllables. 

The second line must be seven (7) syllables. 

The third line must be five (5) syllables. 

Write a Haiku 

The idea of Haiku is that you paint a creative word picture. Choose a season, plant, or animal. 

Write something creative, original, or interesting about it. You can use any number of words you 

like, but you must count the syllables to match the rules. 

Haiku is a type of poetry that comes from Japan. 

These poems are about nature.  

They have only three lines and there are no rhyming 

words. Instead, each line must be a certain number of 

syllables, or beats.  

Read the rules below and write your own Haiku poem. 

Want to do more? 
Extension activities 
provide extra challenges. 
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